UMD's library was richer by two new books on accounting yesterday following present ation by the Duluth chapter, National Association of Accountants.

The gift was presented at a luncheon meeting of the UMD Accounting club at which honorary club memberships were given to Richard O. Sielaff, John A. Dettmann, Philip L. Friest and Frank W. Jones, faculty members in the department of business and economics, social science division. Professor Sielaff is division clairman.

Club officers are Thomas Kundykhulukuyx Donald Peterson,
Duluth, president; Donald Hempel, St. Paul, vice president, and
Robert Trushenski, Duluth, treasurer. John Dettmann, professor
of business and economics, is adviser.

Officers of the Duluth chapter are H. F. Hammann Jeronimus, president; Robert Kern, secretary, Anthony Adamie, Jr., director of publications, and V. O. Youngdahl, national director.